WPCA Meeting
March 15, 2018
         7:00 pm   
 
Old Lyme Library 
Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Bud Phelps 
Absent: Ken Russell, Bill Griffin, Dick Hrinak
Guest: Norb Church, Rita
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Will Szestakow made a motion to accept the minutes of the November 2017 meeting. The motion was seconded by Bud Phelps. The motion was voted and passed.
 3-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rira passed out reports. The first account is the reserve account for the month of January. The second account was the reserve account for February. The third account was the sewer account for January, showing transactions and deposits for the month. Next account is the User Fee for January. Showing the expense paid for the month. Page six is the benefit assessment’s that are delinquent, and also the user fee’s that are delinquent. The last account is the report on the User Fee budget. A motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report by Bud and seconded by Will. The motion passed, 3-0-0   
Maintenance Report: There are some year-round grinder pump that more build-up then most others. Environtech will be contacted to clean the selected grinder pump in May.    
Chairman’s Report: Rich asked Rita to have the budget e-mailed to the committee, so it can be reviewed before the next meeting in April. Ken and Bill will be the lead on the budget review.
Old Business: Rita will get the Eversource billings together for the period in question, for review by Bill griffin.
Rich made an update to the “WPCA Guidelines for Demolition and Renovations document on the website. If owners need to remove a grinder pump or disconnect a gravity feed system, they must contact the WPCA prior to taking this action. If owners do not contact the WPCA before making renovations were the sewer must be disconnected, there will be a fine of $500.00. 
Motion: A motion was made to issue a $500.00 fine if a homeowner does not contact the WPCA in advance of making any renovations or demolition were grinder pumps may be removed or gravity feeds may be disconnected. The motion was seconded by Bud and the motion voted and passed. 3-0-0 
Will gave his report on the bioxide system. 
New Business: A discussion was one the checks requiring two signatures. The WPCA setup, was any checks $20,000.00 and over were to have two signatures. The auditors recommended that the WPCA should reduce the amount to any check $7500.00 or over require two signatures, this would be in line the POW requirements. This was on the recommendation of the auditor. Rich asked for a motion to make this change.
Motion: A motion was made to change the WPCA requirement of two signatures required on check amounts of $20,000.00 and over and reduce it to $7500.00 and over. The motion was seconded by Bud. The motion was voted and passed. 3-0-0
The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
